
05 JANUARY 2024

MAYOR JOINS SEARCH PARTY FOR MISSING CHILD 

The Mayor of Lephalale Local Municipality, Cllr Aaron Mokgetle on 5 January joined 
the search party for the missing child who was swept away by the Phalala River on 
the 1st of January 2025 in Ga-Seleka village. 

The Mayor joined multitudes of community members of Seleka at the Phalala River 
bank flanked by Kgosi Seleka, Ward 12 Cllr, Abel Mothoni and Archbishops Abraham
Mabula and Issac Motsuki. 

In anticipation of the search party the Mayor with the entourage started the day by 
visiting the Maropola family in Ga-Seleka village were a young boy is missing after 
him and his friend were swept away by the Phalala River on 1 January 2025. 

As words of encouragement to the two families, Archbishop Abraham Mabula read 
from the book of 1 Thessalonians 5v15-17 which reads “Make sure that nobody pays
back wrong for wrong, but always strive to do what is good for each other and for 
everyone else”.

The entourage also visited the Lefawane family in Ga-Seleka were a young boy lost 
his life after being swept away by the Phalala river at the beginning of the year.

The Mayor said that “we are here to send message of condolences to the family and 
pay the deepest respect and condolences on behalf of the municipality” 

He also gave the family assurance that the municipality will assist the family in 
whichever form of assistance that could be provided in their time of need.
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